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HAPPY NOVEMBER 

BIRTHDAYS 

11/15 Helen Agnew 

11/26 Jan Auerbach 

11/30 Ralf Berthiez 

 

Future Speakers 

Nov 27, 2012  

McLean/Langley football 

teams 

Dec 4, 2012  

Santa visits Homestretch 

preschoolers 

 

Dec 11, 2012  

White Elephant Gift Exchange 

Upcoming Events 

Food4Trees tree pickup 

Dec. 1-2, 2012  

Evo Bistro Happy Hour 

Dec. 3, 2012 

Christmas Party 

Dec. 19, 2012 

Visiting Rotarians  

Katherine Mackey (Great 

Falls)  

Joe Cacciapaglia (Vienna)  

Guests  

Tammy Hagin and Vincent 

D’Avena –guests of Guru Raj 
 

50/50 Raffle: 
 

Tom Mangan won the $23 

small pot but not the large pot. 

Agenda 
by Dale Lazar  

Noon - Meeting to order  
- Greeter -Dale Lazar  
- Song led by -Richard Golden 
- Pledge led by - Ralf Berthiez  
- Invocation led by -Maqsood Chaudhry    
- 50/50 raffle collections -Ralf Berthiez   

12:20 Begin Program  
- Welcome Guests and Visiting Rotarians - Sergeant at Arms 

- Announcements 

- Happy Talk - Kathy Martin  

12:40 Program  

Eric Adamson, "Rotary International"  

- 50/50 raffle bucket  
-Four Way Test - Kathy Martin  
1:15 p.m. Adjourn meeting  

Program - November 13 
by Pamela Beck Danner  
 

Todd Dempsey presented the club with information on the McLean Club Rotary Foundation.  Its 
purpose is to provide opportunities to fund educational and charitable needs in our community 
which starts with McLean and goes beyond to the World because it is all part of our community.  
This past summer we voted as a club on our project priorities that we wanted to fund.  He informed 
the members that they are all invited to come to the Foundation Board meetings since each club 
member is a member of the Foundation.  He distributed by email and at our tables the McLean Club 
Foundation Annual Report (2011-2012).  He stated that approximately $50,000 was distributed to 
charitable causes in 2011.  He introduced the current officers and Board members of the 
Foundation.   
Ed Holman presented a report on the Rotary International Foundation.  Jan Auerbach 
congratulated Ed Holman and Bob Hahne for their leadership and our Club for receiving the 
premier awards at the District Annual Foundation Awards Banquet.  Our club received the Ylonen 
Cup for the 4th year in a row for the most total amount given. We also received the sustaining 
member banner and an award for our contribution to the End Polio Now Campaign. Ed informed 
the club that one of the $250,000 major donors is a member of our club and our club has 3 major 
donors.  He asked our members to make the Rotary Foundation their choice for giving.  He 
presented an offer that if new members that are not Paul Harris members contribute $500 that he 
will contribute $100 in cash and his points to make each of them a Paul Harris member.  He said 
that what you give will make you feel good.  

Proposed Slate of Officers for McLean Rotary Club for 2013-2014: 

President:                                 Dale Lazar 
President Elect:                        Paul Sawtell 
Secretary:                                 Lynn Heinrichs 
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Congratulations. 

 
 

Treasurer                                 Jan Auerbach  
   and Past President: 

Announcements – November 6 
by Pamela Danner 

•Vance Zavela asked for volunteers for the McLean WinterFest on Dec. 2nd from 2 to 6 

pm and there will be volunteer training on Thurs. Nov. 29th at 4 pm at the McLean Fire 

Station  

•Kathy Martin asked for a $20 donation per member for Adopt a Family and 

Homestretch preschoolers.  

•Jan Auerbach informed the members that the Board agreed to pass the hat at our next 

meeting for the Red Cross Sandy Relief effort. She stated that the Board decided to 

award Kenny Yang an honorary membership and thanked Bob Hahne and Dominic 

Alexander for their extraordinary efforts in leading the Stop Hunger Now day.  

•Bob Hahne and Dominic Alexander presented the club with the Stop Hunger Now 

mini-gong in appreciation of our club’s efforts and support.  

•Jan Auerbach—Our club is invited to join the Great Falls Club Happy Hour at the Ritz 

Carlton Tysons on Nov. 28th from 6-8 pm.  

•Vincent D’Avena—Our club is a sponsor of the Food4Trees Program in which the 

public is asked to buy a Christmas tree at cost and bring $30 worth of canned food 

which will be donated to Share. He asked Rotarians to email the flyer to friends and 

family.  

•Brian Pence—On Nov. 27th he is making another gift card order so let him know of 

your orders.  

•Jan Auerbach asked the members to look at the photo albums of Monte Carlo Night 

and Stop Hunger Now on our website and make sure they pay their quarterly dues.  

Happy Talk 
by Pamela Danner 

      • Matt Howard is happy to be back from his trip to South America.  

• Dominic Alexander thanked everyone for their support of Saturday’s Stop Hunger 

Now event  

• Vance Zavela says that his daughter’s softball team had a softball miracle when it 

came back from a 15 run deficit to win 16-15.  

• Ed Holman said that Bob Rosenbaum is recovering and will be back soon.  

• Lynn Heinrichs announced that she placed credit card forms on each table which 

can be used for dues payments.  

• Jan Auerbach displayed the Chocolate Festival sign that will be placed at the 

McLean Community Center thanks to George Sachs.  
  

 


